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The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board
meeting held on 04/12/2024.

The Board decided to grant permission generally in accordance with the Inspector's
recommendation, for the following reasons and considerations, and subject to the

following conditions.

Reasons and Considerations
Having regard to the pattern and character of existing development in the area, the

design and scale of the proposed development, the planning history of the site, and
the provisions of the Dublin City Development Plan 2022 - 2028, it is considered that,
subject to compliance with the conditions set out below, the proposed development
would be acceptable in accordance with the zoning objective for the site, would not
detract from the visual amenity or built heritage of the area, including Riversdale
House (a protected structure), would provide an acceptable standard of residential
amenity for the prospective residents, would not seriously injure the residential
amenity of surrounding properties, and would not endanger public safety or
convenience by reason of traffic generation or otherwise. The proposed development
would, therefore, be in accordance with the proper planning and sustainable

development of the area.

Conditions
1. The development shall be carried out and completed in accordance with the

plans and particulars lodged with the application, as amended by the further
plans and particulars received by the planning authority on the 14 Day of

December 2023, except as may otherwise be required in order to comply with
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the following conditions. Where such conditions require details to be agreed
with the planning authority, the developer shall agree such details in writing with
the planning authority prior to commencement of development and the
development shall be carried out and completed in accordance with the agreed

particulars.

Reason: In the interest of clarity.

2. The development hereby approved shall incorporate the following

amendments;

a) The first floor windows on the rear elevation of House No. 7 shall be
permanently fitted with obscure glazing.

Reason: In the interests of orderly development and visual amenity.

3. Apart from any departures specifically authorised by this permission, the
development shall be carried out and completed in accordance with the terms
and conditions of the permission granted on the 26th day of January, 2023
under An Bord Pleanala appeal reference number PL 29S.311013 and any
agreements entered into thereunder.

Reason: In the interest of clarity and to ensure that the overall development is

carried out in accordance with the previous permission.

Board Member  /unonn hos Mallon Date: 05/12/2024
Eamonn James Kelly

ABP-319027-24 Board Direction Page 2 of 2



